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Date: 10/1/2014 5:31:31 PM
Subject: IRF Underwriting Customer Service Survey

A representative from the SC Budget and Control Board's Insurance Reserve Fund recently contacted you or visited
your office concerning your insurance coverage. Please take a few minutes of your time to provide feedback on the 
quality of our customer service by clicking on the link below and answering a short survey. We appreciate your 
feedback and will use it to continuously improve our services. Your input is anonymous; no member of the Insurance 
Reserve staff will have access to your individual results. Thank you for your participation.

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/IRFUndw
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